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Hollis Historic District Commission
Minutes of the February 1, 2024 Meeting
Call to Order

T. Cook called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.

The Following were present: Tom Cook, Chairman; Peter Jones, Vice Chairman; Brandon Child; Regular
Member; Erol Duymazler, Liz Barbour; Alternate Members and Joe Garruba Select Board
Representative.

Members absent: Michael Bates; Regular Member; Karen Knesevich; Alternate Member.

T. Cook said the voting members this evening would be; T. Cook, P. Jones, B. Child, Erol Duymazler and
J. Garruba.

HDC2024-002
The application of Daniel Brown, property owner to install a replacement fence located at 27 Main Street,
(Map 050, Lot 009) in the Town Center District.

D. Brown approached the HDC and described that he would like to replace a rotting picket fence with a
cedar, sainted white, picket fence spanning roughly 92 linear fee that would be 54 inches high. It will be
constructed of 2x2s. The pickets will be slightly bigger than they currently are, and instead of a singular
rail that hold the pickets, it will be a sandwich rail.

T. Cook clarified that the side fence would remain the same, but that the front would be replaced.

Brief discussion took place that since it was wood, and considering other fences in the area, that it would
be an okay replacement for the Historic District.

T. Cook moved to approve the application as submitted.
P. Jones seconded.
Motion carried unanimously.

Approval of Minutes

B. Child moved to approve the of minutes of January 4, 2024.
J. Garruba seconded.
Motion carried unanimously.

Other Business
D. Setaro announced that K. Knesevich has resigned from the HDC. The HDC has 1 alternate member opening.
L. Barbour, Farley Building Committee

L. Barbour since being on the Farley Building Committee and that it might be a good idea to have
someone appear at a meeting of theirs from the HDC to update them on the different findings in the
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Historic District. She also noted that there would be a warrant article coming up for the appropriation of
$300,000.00 for mechanical drawings for a bid for builders for the Farley Building. She asked if the HDC
could endorse the project, if they are allowed to.

Discussion took place on the possibilities for if the HDC can weigh into the FBC’s warrant article.

B. Child moved to adjourn the meeting. P. Jones seconded. Motion carried unanimously.
Meeting adjourned at 7:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted by;

Donna L. Setaro, Building and Land Use
Amiee LeDoux, Recording Secretary.
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